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School Board Meeting Agenda Item 

 
Topic: Administrative Reports 
Contact(s):  
Presenter(s): Karsten Anderson, Superintendent 

 
  

Nature of Action Requested by Board 
 

Board action  

Board information or scheduled report X 

 
 
Background Information 
 

Homecoming 

 

Homecoming will be held from October 26th-30th.  More 

information will be shared at the board meeting. 

 

In-Person Board Meetings 

 

 

E-Learning Plan 

 

 

Free and Reduced Lunch 

Applications 

 

We need families to complete Free and Reduced Lunch 

Applications even if they are already taking free meals. 

A la carte milk The food service department is now offering a la carte milk 

for in-person students in grades K-6. 

 

Spectators at MSHSL events 

 

The MSHSL updated its policy regarding spectators at 

indoor sporting events, concerts, plays, competitions, 

performances, and other similar events that have spectators.  

Paul Hartmann is working with other Big 9 activities 

directors to formalize procedures. 

 

Bus Ridership Counts and No 

Bus Zones 

 

The transportation department and First Student have 

completed their bus ridership counts.  An update about No 

Bus Zones will be given at the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

Survey of Families Open 

Enrolling Students Out of the 

District 

 

Karsten obtained a survey used by another district to 

determine reasons why parents open enroll their students out 

of Red Wing.  A survey of 200 families in Red Wing is 

tentatively planned for November/December. 

 



Online School Approval 

 

A board member asked about the status of GCED’s 

application to the state for approval of using Edgenuity.   

 

On October 5th, Cherie Johnson reported that the application 

requesting approval for the online schooling arrangement 

with Edgenuity is in the hands of the Minnesota Department 

of Education (MDE).  Everything is complete and all 

feedback has been extremely positive.  There are no 

additional paperwork requirements to turn in at this time.   

 

The final step in the process is a site visit.  The MDE was 

not available to complete the site visit until October 

12th.  They have told us to continue to do what we are 

doing and that they look forward to completing the final 

step on the 12th.   

 

As soon as the MDE provides GCED with their official 

response, Cherie Johnson will send it to the school 

board.  Cherie believes part of the delay in scheduling the 

site visit is the number of districts that are going through the 

same process. 

 

National Career Pathways 

Network Presentation 

 

Mick Wendland and Cayanne Korder are presenting at a 

virtual national conference about RWPS Flight Paths and 

Cayanne’s experience in the healthcare path. 

 
 
Recommendation 
 
None at this time. 


